PACIFIC SHORES AT RANCHO SAN CLEMENTE

November 2017

Board of Directors

President: Bill Rhodes

Vice President: Gary Osendorf Treasurer: Gerwyn Williams

Secretary: Veer Beri

Member at Large: Tom Thompson

Management

Account Executive:

Lydia McCaig

Direct: (949) 855-1800, x9399

lydia.mccaig@ seabreezemgmt.com

After-Hours Emergency Maintenance: (800) 232-7517

Customer Care:

(949) 855-1800, Option 1 customercare@ seabreezemgmt.com

Escrow:

(949) 855-1800, Option 2

General Information

Association Website:

www.pacific-shores.org

San Clemente Police Dept. Non-Emergency Line: (949) 770-6011

CR&R Waste Services:

(877) 728-0446

Utility Service Division Start or Stop Service:

(949) 361-8315

Life-Threatening Emergencies:

911



2017 ANNUAL MEETING/ELECTION

The 2017 Annual Meeting/Election will take place Tuesday, November 28th! Election ballot and materials have been issued. If you have misplaced, lost, or just need a replacement copy

of the material, please contact Management. Ballots will be accepted up to the time of the election at the Bella Collina Golf Club in the restaurant grill!

The annual meeting/election is a wonderful time to get involved in your community and observe the democratic process in action! Don't forget to cast your ballot in order to ensure ballot quorum is reached. If ballot quorum is not reached, the election ballots cannot be opened and the counts cannot be tallied.

The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers to act as Inspector of Election and open ballots! If you wish to assist in this process, please send an email to your Account Executive, Lydia McCaig!

YARD OF THE MONTH!

The Association takes pride in the beautification efforts of it's members! Moving forward, each monthly newsletter will highlight a Pacific Shores member that has taken the steps to thoughtfully improve the appearance of the neighborhood through their landscape and hardscape designs. Winners will be featured in the monthly newsletter. Join us in congratulating 34 Santa Clara!



NOVEMBER 2017 Important Dates

Seabreeze Management <u>Closed</u>

To allow our team members time to spend with their families, our offices will be closed:

- Thursday, November 23rd—Thanksgiving Day
- Friday, November 24th—Thanksgiving Day observance
- Trash Pick-Up: Wednesday

Trash cans must be removed from the street by end of day

Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, November 28, 2017 at 6:30PM

Location: Bella Collina Golf Club - 200 Avenida La Pata, San Clemente

Rancho San Clemente Master Association

Managed by: Curtis Management—5050 Avenida Encinas, Suite 160, Carlsbad, CA

Contact: Sheryl Sharp—ssharp@curtismanagement.com or (877) 587-9844

Please also visit www.rscca.com



HISTORY OF VETERANS DAY

In November 1919, President Wilson proclaimed November 11 as the first commemoration of Armistice Day with the following words: "To us in America, the reflections of Armistice Day will be filled with solemn pride in the heroism of those who died in the country's service and with gratitude for the victory, both because of the thing from which it has freed us and because of the opportunity it has given America to show her sympathy with peace and justice in the councils of the nations..."

An Act (52 Stat. 351; 5 U. S. Code, Sec. 87a) approved May 13, 1938, made the 11th of November in each year a legal holiday—a day to be dedicated to the cause of world peace and to be thereafter celebrated and known as "Armistice Day." Armistice Day was primarily a day set aside to honor veterans of World War I, but in 1954, after World War II had required the greatest mobilization of soldiers, sailors, Marines and airmen in the Nation's history; after American forces had fought aggression in Korea, the 83rd Congress, at the urging of the veterans service organizations, amended the Act of 1938 by striking out the word "Armistice" and inserting in its place the word "Veterans." With the approval of this legislation (Public Law 380) on June 1, 1954, November 11th became a day to honor American veterans of all wars.

Veterans Day is Saturday November 11th. Don't forget to thank a vet!



QUOTE OF THE MONTH:

Go the extra mile, it's never crowded.

PACIFIC SHORES CYCLING GROUP

If you missed it in the October newsletter, a group of Pacific Shores residents has begun taking weekly bicycle rides, and would like to extend an invitation to all residents who are interested in joining us. The group drives to local paved, off-street trails, and leaves Pacific Shores at 9:00 AM on most Fridays. The rides are at a moderate pace (10-12 mph) and are usually about 15-20 miles long. Some of our recent rides have been North Beach along PCH to Doheny Beach, and then up the San Juan Creek Trail, The San Diego Creek trail in Irvine to the Newport Back Bay, and the San Luis Rey River Trail in Oceanside. We usually end the ride with an informal lunch, and return home by early afternoon. If you are interested in joining us, contact Bill Rhodes at wcrhodes2@gmail.com or (504) 723-6935.